
PANDEMIC RESPONSE TEAM UPDATE 
January 15, 2021 

 
It is with great disappointment and heavy hearts that we inform you that we are unable to 
implement our Phase ll return to school on Tuesday, January 19th as planned. These are 
the  factors drove this decision for SVMS: 
 

 This week, we have more COVID-19 activity among our school population than we have 
had throughout the pandemic. Since our return from Christmas break, three people have 
tested positive in our school community.  One of the positive cases involved an 
individual who was present at school.  The other two positive cases include members of 
our school community who were not present in school immediately prior to testing 
positive.  In addition, we have 17 students who are quarantining due to contact with 
someone who tested positive.  All contact tracing has been done for the positive case 
that occurred at school.  Again, this is the most activity that we have experienced to 
date.  

 
 The COVID-19 cases in Madison have also  increased with daily positive cases rising 

from three per day last week to six per day so far this week. The probable cases in 
Madison have also risen from 148 on January 4th to 189 on January 14th.  These local 
increases prompt us to pause and reconsider our timeline. 

 
 Based on data released by the New Jersey and Madison Departments of Health, the 

Covid-19 cases in Morris County are trending towards red as are the numbers in the 
state. The state transmission rate for the virus has risen from 0.93 on January 1st  to 1.1 
on January 14th.  

 
 All of this data, showing an increase in cases, is concerning. Nurse Reilly has been in 

constant communication with the Madison Department of Health who advised us to 
adopt the “freeze” approach by continuing to operate in the hybrid model until the daily 
numbers decrease and positive cases level off. 

 
 Our school leadership will continue to monitor the data daily. When we observe a 

decrease in numbers, a transmission rate below 1 and a trend that is moving toward 
yellow, we will communicate our expectations for a Phase II start date.  We are ready to 
move forward to five day a week in-person instruction quickly once the public health 
environment allows us to do so safely.  

 

You are invited to a Town Hall Meeting via Zoom on Tuesday at 7PM. A link will be 
forthcoming. 
 


